
RESOLUTION DONATING COUNCIL DISCRETIONARY FUNDS TO
THE HOLLAND PROJECT TO SUPPORT COSTS ASSOCIATED WITH
ALL-AGES COMPONENT OF THE WE’RE LOUD FESTIVAL IN THE

AMOUNT OF $2,000. (GENERAL FUND)

WHEREAS, the City of Reno may donate funds in accordance with NRS 268.028(01),
entitled “Expenditure of public money; grant of public money and donation of certain property to
certain nonprofit organizations or governmental entities” when such expenditure provides a
substantial benefit to the inhabitants of the City; and,

WHEREAS, the City of Reno has resolved to include Arts, Parks, and Historical
Resources as a strategic priority and goal; and,

WHEREAS, The Holland Project’s aim is four-pronged: art access; music access; diverse
workshop & skill-building opportunities; and community engagement & collaboration; and,

WHEREAS, The Holland Project is a non-profit, volunteer-driven organization that
produces more than 250 all-ages events annually in the Reno area; governed by its members,
volunteer boards and committees, Holland seeks to propel Reno’s all-ages movement, and
wholeheartedly support and champion opportunities for young people in the community; and,

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Reno approves the Council
donation from Councilmember Jenny Brekhus in the sum of Two Thousand Dollars ($2,000) to
the Holland Project; and,

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that should the above donation or any portion thereof
not be used for the purpose as set forth in this Resolution, any unused funds shall be returned to
the City of Reno.

Upon motion by Councilmember , and seconded by Councilmember
, the foregoing Resolution was passed and adopted this day of
, 2023, by the following vote of the Council:

AYES:          ___________________________________________________________________
NAYS:         ___________________________________________________________________
ABSTAIN: ______________________________ ABSENT: _____________________________

APPROVED this day of , 2023.

__________________________________________________

HILLARY SCHIEVE MAYOR
ATTEST:

______________________________
MIKKI HUNTSMAN
CITY CLERK




